

Newsletter 35: Friday 1st July 2022

#### Dear Families

After two years wasn't it lovely to be together for Sports Day. I hoped you enjoyed the afternoon as much as your children. It certainly seemed that way from the enthusiasm and participation especially in the parents race. For me, the event was particularly special because our intent has always been to do activities with the children not for. Year 5 were able to implement a well planned and structured order of events where children were able to participate in a number of races ensuring that needs were met for all. The impact of knowing how and why to organise an event can clearly be seen in the photos below. Well done to all the winners and all the competitors that understand the importance of taking part and team spirit.



Congratulations Green Team

# Prince Of Wales Interschool Athletics Championship - Results

Overall winners

1st - Year 5 Castle Hill

3rd - Year 6 Castle Hill

WELL DONE TO YOU ALL

### Felting workshop

Y2 had the opportunity to try a new Art technique this week - wet felting. They were supported by our Year 5s and worked together to create some amazing masterpieces.



#### Individual Winners Field -

Bean Bag Putt - Maisie 3rd
Speed Bounce - Noah 1st
Long Jump - Noah 1st
Tennis Ball Throw - Zach 1st
Bean Bag Putt Yr 5/6 - Zach 3rd
Quoit Throw - Milo 1st
Tennis Ball Throw - Lily 3rd
Bean Bag Putt - Lily 2nd
Long Jump - Alex 3rd
Track -

Sprint - Olivia 1st
Spring - Harvey 1st
4x 100 m relay - Castle Hill 1st
300m - Olivia 1st
300m - Alfie

400m - Maisie Hurdles - Gracie 1st Hurdles - Riley 2nd Hurdles - Jenny 3rd Hurdles - Maya 3rd Spring - Theo 3rd



## Key Dates for Spring Term 2022

Friday 15th July - PAWS in

Tuesday 19th July - 12-1pm-Community Picnic. Please join us on the field. You may bring your own picnic blanket and goodies to enjoy with your family. Children can picnic with their parents. This will give us all an opportunity to say farewell to Mrs Hickey who is retiring gracefully at the end of the year.

School lunch-Sausage roll and chips- will be served in a take out bag so that children can picnic outside.

Please don't worry if you are unable to attend. All staff will be on hand to picnic with the children too!

Wednesday 20th July-Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Party

Thursday 21st July- Term ends 2pm

Monday 5th September - Inset day

Tuesday 6th September - Term 1 starts

Please make sure that all breakfast club and dinner payments are up to date before the end of term, particularly if this is your last year at Castle Hill. Thank-you

All our School Policies are available on our school websitecastlehill.gloucs.sch.uk